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Zoom Video Conferencing
April 13, 2020 at 7:00pm

Attendees present by video/phone:  Susan Buescher, Genae McAffee, Jake Johnson, Holly Seefried, Jodi Wasylow, Teresa Kraczek, Charmaine Gamett, Nicole Latsch, Bryce Woodbury, Stephanie Green 

Chairman McAffee called the meeting to order. Charmaine Gamett sworn in as Zone 2 Trustee by Clerk Teresa Kraczek. Jake Johnson moved to approve the agenda. Bryce Woodbury seconded. All were in favor. Motion carried. Bryce Woodbury moved to approve the consent agenda, which consisted of: minutes dated March 9, 2020, March 17, 2020, and March 23, 2020, district bills dated April 6, 2020, financial reports, and student discipline report. Holly Seefried seconded. No discussion. All were in favor. Motion carried. Jake Johnson moved to approve the payment of bills dated April 13, 2020. Holly Seefried seconded. No discussion. All were in favor. Motion carried. 
No public input. 

Superintendent Buescher presented What’s Right and her district report:
     We are doing a good job, everyone has stepped up, she has heard positive things.
    
Ms. Latsch presented What’s Right and her principal report:
     Special Education online services are going well
     Spanish is going well.
     Students are getting online and doing their work, teachers have received complements from the parents. 
     Carson Rossi has done a great job figuring out Chromebook issues and getting them resolved.
     Lots of cleaning going on, the janitors are doing an amazing job. 
     The kitchen staff is working hard delivering the meals with the bus drivers, we are currently serving 97 meals a day.
     Due to the coronavirus, Abbygail Peraza was unable to participate in the State Geography Bee, the organization sent her a box of goodies for her participation.
     Mrs. Kimball received a grant for the elementary from Lost River Electric for two 3D printers. She has been holding Google Meets and Zoom meetings 2 times per week and has had 14-16 students participate.
     Preston Marcroft installed sanitizer dispensers in locations throughout the schools.
     The Seefried’s have offered to cover the cost of any online subscriptions which we are using during this time. The teachers really appreciate these online resources.
     The collaboration of the elementary teachers and their willingness to share resources has been outstanding.
     Contacted Teachers Pay Teachers and obtained free access to some resources.
     “Be the Light” went well. It was a great way to honor the seniors and those that were in spring sports, a big thank you to Stephanie Green for putting it together.
     Mrs. Hulse has been scheduling times to meet with the 8th graders and put together their 4 year plans.
     
No ISEE report. No discussion on the to-do list. Superintendent Buescher presented a COVID-19 update. Teresa Kraczek read the supplemental levy election results. Superintendent Buescher presented information on the 1% budget hold back for this fiscal year. Discussion on graduation, no action needed at this time. Teresa Kraczek opened the fuel bid and read it, only one received, from Wall Oil in the amount of $1.37 per gallon. Bryce Woodbury moved to accept the bid from Wall Oil. Holly Seefried seconded. No further discussion. All were in favor. Motion carried. Jake Johnson wanted to express a thank you to Mr. Wall for the use of his tank. Teresa Kraczek opened the propane bid and read it, only one received, from Salmon River Propane in the amount of $1.15 per gallon. Jake Johnson moved to accept the bid from Salmon River Propane. Bryce Woodbury seconded. No further discussion. All were in favor. Motion carried. Superintendent Buescher presented the grant application for the America’s Farmers Bayer Fund submitted by Mr. VanLeuven. Holly Seefried moved to approve the grant application. Jake Johnson seconded. No further discussion. All were in favor. Motion carried. Jake Johnson moved to set the dates and times for the budget workshop, budget hearing, and amended budget hearing the same as last year. Holly Seefried seconded. No further discussion. All were in favor. Motion carried. Stephanie Green presented the athletic schedules, stating that there will be some changes to the basketball schedules. She should have those by the May Board meeting.  Bryce Woodbury moved to accept the schedules as is with a contingency that we approve future changes.  Holly Seefried seconded. No further discussion. All were in favor. Motion carried. Superintendent Buescher recommended issuing the K-12 principal contract for $63,500. Jake Johnson moved to the approve the recommendation. Bryce Woodbury seconded. No further discussion. All were in favor. Motion carried. Superintendent Buescher advised the Board that they need to approve the emergency closure recommended by the State Board of Education until April 20th, 2020. Bryce Woodbury moved to ratify that action. Holly Seefried seconded. No further discussion. All were in favor. Motion carried. Superintendent Buescher stated that we do not currently have enough information to make a decision beyond that closure date at this time. The Board agreed to hold a special meeting on Thursday, April 16, 2020 at 7:00 pm via Zoom. Jake Johnson moved to not pay the second half of the track coach contract. Bryce Woodbury seconded. No further discussion. All were in favor. Motion carried. Superintendent Buescher presented policy 7236 and updates to 2700P to include waiving the college entrance exam until December 31, 2020 and 2200 to include waiving instructional hours until December 31, 2020. Holly Seefried moved to accept policy 7236 and the updates to 2700P and 2200 as recommended. Charmaine Gamett seconded. No further discussion. All were in favor. Motion carried. Bryce Woodbury moved to adjourn the meeting. Jake Johnson seconded. All were in favor. Meeting adjourned at 7:56pm.

 




